Legal Advice Network - Cornwall
Statement on the Community Legal Advice Network.

Cornwall County Council would like to inform all interested parties of a significant development in proposals for a Community Legal Advice Network (CLAN) in Cornwall. 

Local service providers will be aware that extensive work has been undertaken to ensure that the development of a CLAN and the adopted approach was right for Cornwall. Interested parties have had the opportunity to shape the way the CLAN was being developed and have been involved at all possible stages. 

A ‘Stakeholder Event’ was held in January 2008 which brought together advice providers from across the County to discuss the implementation of the CLAN.  Draft versions of the service specification and the needs analysis were issued at this event. Feedback from this event and collated feedback on the documentation highlighted the threat service providers felt they would be under should they be exposed to an open tender process at this time. They believed that the sustainability of many vital advice services in Cornwall could be in potential jeopardy. 

Based largely on that feedback, and taking into account the current major task of re-structuring Cornwall’s local government landscape, (in which the voluntary sector has a significant interest), Cornwall County Council has decided to withdraw for the joint commissioning venture with the Legal Service Commission.

Building an integrated advice network is still high on the Council’s agenda and it believes that there is still a need for such a mechanism in Cornwall. Moving forward, the Council wishes to emphasis its desire to work with all advice providers in the County to create and deliver a more seamless service to clients who are seeking advice and help. 

It is our view that we need time to build such a network and encourage providers into a new dynamic way of delivering advice. Whilst there may be re-engagement with the Legal Service Commission in the future, it can only happen once this network has had time to develop and the threat to local providers has been dramatically reduced. It is therefore in everyone’s best interests for the Council’s co-ordinator to work with local advice providers to develop and build on the current level of advice provision and to ensure that a strong network is developed.

Should you have any queries regarding this statement please do not hesitate to contact;

Kim Mundy, Advice Network Co-ordinator, Trading Standards Service, County Solicitors Department, Unit 6, Threemilestone Industrial Estate, Truro, Cornwall, TR4 9LD.







